
  

 

 

Physical Address: 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203 P 303.866.3567  F 303.832.8106 
Mailing Address: DRMS Room 215, 1001 E 62nd Ave, Denver, CO 80216  https://drms.colorado.gov 

Jared S. Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Michael A. Cunningham, Director 

March 14, 2025 

Kyle Regan 
Civil Resources, LLC 
8308 Colorado Blvd 
Firestone, CO 80504 
 
Re:      Glacier Rock, Permit No. M-1994-096, Technical Revision (TR-2), Adequacy Review 

Dear Mr. Regan: 

The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) has completed its review of your February 
26, 2025 request for a Technical Revision (TR-2) for the Glacier Rock site in Larimer County. The 
current decision date for the application is set for March 28, 2025 
 
The Division has identified the following adequacy items in the application which require clarification 
or additional information: 
 

1. Since Civil Resources, LLC is not recognized as a party authorized to make changes to the 
Glacier Rock permit, the Division will require an affidavit letter from the Glacier Rock 
company designating Civil Resources as a party authorized to represent the permit. Ideally, this 
affidavit should be printed on Glacier Rock company letterhead and signed by the permittee.  

 
2. The permit number listed in the application is “M-1996-096”. The Division has the Glacier 

Rock site filed under permit number “M-1994-096”. For the Division to maintain accurate 
records, please update all future documents to DRMS to include the accurate permit number. 

 
3. The application refers to several attached documents, but the Division was unable to find those 

attachments. The only attachment we have is the Exhibit C Mining Plan Map sent as 
supplemental to the application. Please provide the following documents: 
 

a) Exhibit D Mining Plan 
b) Exhibit F Reclamation Plan Map 
c) Lease Agreement with Castle Rock Construction of Colorado, LLC  

 
 
This letter shall not be construed to mean there are no other technical deficiencies in your application. 
Please be advised that the decision date is March 28, 2025. If you are unable to satisfactorily address 
the comments in this review before the decision date, it will be your responsibility to request an 
extension of the review period. If there are outstanding issues that have not been adequately addressed 



 

 

prior to the end of the review period, and no extension has been requested, the Division may deny this 
application. 
 
If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me by 
phone at (720) 812-2002, or by email at joel.renfro@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Joel Renfro 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
Cc:   
Roger Hageman, Glacier Rock Company 
Amy Eschberger, DRMS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  
 
 

 

mailto:joel.renfro@state.co.us

